April 26, 2022	Franconia Planning Board	7:00PM
	Meeting Minutes


Members Present: Thad Presby, Mark Hesler, Eric Meth, Pat Garvin, and Monica Laflamme

A second April meeting of the Franconia Planning Board was held at the Franconia Town Hall on Tuesday, April 26, 2022, at 7:00PM.
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:15pm by Thad Presby. 

Approval of Minutes – Mark made a motion to approve the minutes of April 12, 2022, as written, seconded by Thad. All at the meeting were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.

Bylaws Update – Update draft of the Rules of Procedure were presented by Pat to the board for final review and they were brought to a vote.  Thad made a motion to approve the new Rules of Procedure as written.  Pat second the motion. All at the meeting were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.  Monica will take the original signed copy to scan and send out to the rest of the board.  She will also take the original signature copy to be filed.

Officer Elections – Election took place for all PB positions for the next year as follows: Chair – Thad; Vice Chair – Mark; Secretary – Monica; Conservation representative – Mary; Zoning Board representative – Mark. Monica made a motion to elect Thad as Chair, Mark as Vice Chair, Monica as Secretary, Mary as Conservation representative and Mark as Zoning Board representative.  Pat second the motion.  All at the meeting were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.  

Regional Housing Needs Assessment 2022 Municipal Questionnaire – Today’s second meeting for April was to fill out the Municipal Questionnaire as a board. Board members came with their input to each question.  Board member input on all the questions were compared and discussed.  Board agreed on concise answers to each question that reflects the Franconia Planning Board answers to the questions.  Monica will fill out the answers on the survey from the consolidated, agreed upon input from the board and submit it to the North Country Council. 

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Monica Laflamme
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